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The students are back, campus is abuzz and the 
DKE House is ready for another strong year.  
Over the summer, the Alumni Board performed 
routine annual house maintenance, purchased 
some new furniture and a television for the house 

and planned initiatives for both our alumni and 
active chapter.

 One exciting new development is the kickoff 
of the Edwin Lee Caldwell Memorial Capital 
Fund.  As you are well aware, we successfully 
completed our With a Certain Devotion 
Campaign and are now debt-free.  The existing 
physical structure is renovated and the active 
chapter is keeping the house in excellent working 
condition.  However, after a comprehensive 
study of the physical plant, we realized we need 
to establish a fund that will allow us to keep our 
physical plant strong well into the next century.  
The Caldwell Fund will ensure our house will be 
maintained and preserved to our high standards 

of excellence.  Over the next year, we will ask you 
to help raise at least $500,000 to endow a long-
term house maintenance fund.  You have been 
loyal and generous supporters of the DKE House 
over the years and we ask that you continue to 
keep the DKE House on your priority list. You 
will receive more information soon but please 
think now of how you might best be able to offer 
your financial support.

 As always, all alumni are welcome to visit the 
DKE House at any time during the year and we 
thank you for your tremendous support of our 
efforts.  If you should need to contact me for 
whatever reason, please do not hesitate to do so.

Beta of DKE, Inc. would like to thank  
the 163 alumni donors who contributed  
a collective $21,490 to our 2005-06 annual 
fund, which ended August 31.  This is the 
highest annual giving total that DKE has 
ever seen!  

 Help us kick off the new giving year  
by making your gift today!  Make your 
donation online at www.dkeunc.com  
or by calling 800-975-6699.
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DKE Finishes Year With Record Giving Totals!
Help Kick Off New Giving Year to Sustain the Momentum

Preserving Our House Into the Next Century!
Caldwell Fund Established to Expand Debt-Free Results of With a Certain Devotion 

Campaign; Goal to Raise $500,000 for Long-Term Maintenance Fund
By Chris Harris ’95 

“The Caldwell Fund will ensure 
that our house will be maintained 

and preserved.”

www.dkeunc.com
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CALDWELL FUND

ANNUAL FUND

6th Annual Career Night
October 27th, 2006

Annual Alumni Day
October 28th, 2006

Homecoming 2006
November 11

vs. Georgia Tech

Log on to www.dkeunc.com to see:

• A list of 2005-06 annual fund donors

• How DKE’s annual giving compares  
 to other fraternities at UNC

EXCLUSIVE
On the Web 

Annual Giving - DKE at UNC
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SITTERSON GOLF

CHAPTER REPORT

Si Sitterson Golf Tournament Raises Nearly $5,000 for Charity
Proceeds from Inaugural Event Benefit American Association  

of Suicidology
By Nick Tsahakis 

Spring Semester Focused on Increased  
Philanthropic Activities

Chapter Hosts Home Run for Habitat 5K and Sitterson Memorial 
Golf Tournament to Raise Money for Charity

By Spence Davenport

Thanks in large part to tremendous alumni 
support, the Si Sitterson Memorial Golf 
Tournament was a success.  With the help 
of our hole sponsors and participants, the 
tournament raised nearly $5,000 for the 
American Association of Suicidology.  

 The Si Sitterson was held on Friday, April 
7th, 2006 at Hope Valley Country Club in 
Durham, NC.  Putting on a display of poise 
and shot making, a foursome consisting of 
Scott Collie ’89, Glenn Dickson ’89, Bobby 

Ferrell ’89 and Walker Harris ’90 were the 
inaugural tournament winners.  Chris Harris 
’95 oversaw the event and was invaluable in 
spearheading our fundraising effort.  Jimbo 
Huckabee ’95 was instrumental in helping us 
secure the beautiful (yet challenging) Donald 
Ross design.  

 Incredibly enough, many of those who 
played in the inaugural event came as far as 
Charlotte and Winston Salem, the morning 
of no less.  We certainly could not have put 
this on without their support. Thanks to 
Executive Chef, Meg Miller, participants 
enjoyed delicious hors d’oeuvres and the usual 
array of libations at the DKE House following 
the golf.  Always entertaining, Clem Wright 
’52 spoke to all 75 players making the turn 
and again at the DKE house.  We feel very 
fortunate to have such a dedicated alumni 
base with which to turn to and look forward 
to an even larger event in Spring ’07! 

Want to receive an invitation to next year’s 
tournament in your inbox?  Update your email 
address online at www.dkeunc.com!

EXCLUSIVE
On the Web 

We already have much to be proud at 
DKE in 2006.  The house was able to use 
the momentum gained from our newest 
members to accomplish several great things.  
Philanthropy was the biggest focus for all of 
us this past spring.  We were all very excited 
to have another successful Home Run for 
Habitat 5K and everyone greatly enjoyed 
our first Simon Carlyle Sitterson Memorial 
Golf Tournament.  All of your donations and 
support were greatly appreciated.

 The DKE house is currently in the 
middle of our recruitment period.  Our rush 
chairs Clay Martin ’08, Ty Peebles ’09 and 

Harrison Parker ’09 have done a good job 
organizing the team for a successful fall class 
and we look forward to making the current 
house larger and stronger than it has been in 
recent years.  

 As the semester rolls along, we anticipate 
more success in our growing Annual Spaghetti 
Dinner and we will also continue to look for 
more ways that DKE can get involved with 
the University.  Many thanks are owed to 
Meg Miller, Chris Harris ’95 and all of the 
alumni and friends for their continued help 
over the last several months.

We’ve lost touch with the following 
alumni, and need your help to find 
them!  If you know of the whereabouts 
of one of these members, email our 
alumni relations office at feedback@aff
inityconnection.com (mention DKE at 
UNC in the subject line).  Help us to 
reunite a lost member with the DKE 
brotherhood!

Mr. Esley Anderson Jr. 1935
Mr. J.C. B. Ehringhaus Jr. 1935
Mr. J. Hastie 1939
John B. Blackburn 1946
Mr. Toby Brunner 1946
Edward W. Schoenbelt 1946
Willis B. Rummell 1948
Mr. Samuel P. Manning 1949
Mr. Leo McCurnin 1949
Mr. T. Wood 1950
Edward Smith Jr. 1952
Mr. Frank Daniels Jr. 1953
Mr. Harry Smith 1958
Robert Glenn Wacker Jr. 1959
Robert C. Crates 1963
Mr. Thomas W. Grant 1963
Dr. Henry Foscue 1964
Mr. Charles Shaffer Jr. 1964
Mr. Hugh T. Kemper 1965
Mr. Ben Tennille 1968
Mr. Alexander C. Coleman 1969
Mr. John W. Harris 1969
Mr. David Lassiter 1969
Mr. Armand D. Cerami 1972
Mr. Samuel S. Connor III 1972
James Tyler Veltschi 1972
Mr. William C. Wallace 1972
Mr. William S. Hayes Jr. 1973
Mr. James M. Morton 1973
Mr. James Simpson Wilcox III 1976
Mr. Lawrence L. Hester III 1977
Mr. Robert Agnew 1979
Mr. Lindsay Gray 1979
Mr. Todd Johnson 1979
Mr. Arthur Williams III 1979
Mr. Wesley Espy Jr. 1980
Mr. Lee R. Degelos 1982
Mr. James F. Miller IV 1985
Thomas Roth Longenecker 1986
Kirk G. Quigg 1988
J. Dolton 1989
Mr. Carlton Harris 1989
Mr. Jeffrey Kadis 1989
Mr. Peter W. Stephens 1989
Mr. Rich Von Biberstein lll 1989
Mr. Benson Wilcox 1989
Mr. Chris  Denby 1993
Mr. Stuart T. Hicks 1993
Mr. Keith Jarvis 1993
Mr. Thomas A. Roberts III 1994
Mr. Walker  Asserson 1996
Mr. Baker Eadie 1997

LOST LIST

Help Us Find  
a Lost Deke!

(Continued on Page 3)
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Memorabilia Needed from Your Days at UNC

Did you enjoy this old photo?  Deke is looking to rebuild its legacy  
by collecting old photographs and other items you may have saved 
from your years at UNC.  Specifically, we are looking for photographs 
to represent each decade of our history!  Group shots of parties, mixers, 
dances, etc. are also wanted. Please submit photos from your era online 
at www.dkeunc.com.  Your efforts could help rekindle some warm 
memories within our Deke brotherhood!

Continued from Page 2
LOST LIST

Take a trip down memory lane at 
www.dkeunc.com!  Log in today 
to rekindle old Deke memories, 
such as:

Laugh So Hard Your Guts Hurt
Relive Your Fraternity  

Days Online

Visit the website today to read these stories, and others, 
submitted by Deke brothers!

What did a
 brother

 

have bet
ween his l

egs 

at a late 
’70s foot

ball 

game to caus
e the 

crowd to eru
pt

with laugh
ter?

Why was there an  

indoor swimming pool in 

the house at one time?

Where Have You Been?
We need your news!  Have you recently gotten 
married?  Had a baby?  Become a grandfather?   
If so, your Beta brothers want to hear about it!

Log into the website at www.dkeunc.com to submit 
your update and read up on your old friends.

’40s
Mr. Franklin Frazer ’48
(14 Hillwood Road, Spring Hill Station, Mobile, AL 36608-2311; 
ffrazer@worldnet.att.net) On Oct. 1, 2005, I retired after 57 years  
in the investment business.

’80s
Mr. Alfred Randolph Jr. ’84
(1242 N. Bay Shore Dr., Virginia Beach, VA 23451-3764; 
amrandolph@kaufcan.com) W. Hunter Frances ’81, T. Braxton 
“Brac” McKee ’78 and I coached a 10 and under lacrosse team in 
Virginia Beach (the East Beach Cavaliers). We had a great time together 
and were fortunate to have a highly successful season. We made it to 
the championship game of the Hampton Roads Youth Lacrosse League 
and lost 4-3 on a last-second goal. Brac’s son “Brac” (my godson) 
played goalie and my son “Ranny” played close defense, so they were 
often playing as a unit. We were proud of our boys. 

ALUMNI UPDATES

Adam  Strehl 1997
Mr. Charlie Palmer 1998
Mr. Steven Wacaster 1998
Mr. Lee Winters Jr. 1999
Mr. James Gunn 2000
Mr. Brian Kelsey 2000
Croft  Thomas 2000
Mr. Randall Thomas Jr. 2000
Mr. Jay  Sullivan 2001
Mr. Bruce Swenson 2002
Mr. Jeb B. Terry Jr. 2003
Roddy Story 2004
Charlie Adams 2005
Joseph A. Anger 
Justin  Aycward 
Judi  Barter 
Willis J. Brogden 

Bill Schmidt ‘66, Brother Beta ‘66 and DKE Alumni President 1986-88; Max Chapman ‘66, 
recipient of the UNC Distinguished Service Medal Citation; and Nelson Schwab ‘67, UNC 

Chairman of the Board of Trustees at this year’s UNC Graduation/Reunion weekend.

Photo submitted by Bill Schmidt ’66 
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In This Issue…Loyal Donors, 
Philanthropic Actives and Hidden Items 

Between a Brother’s Legs Prove That 
Dekes are “the Best People in the State  

of North Carolina!”

Beta of DKE, Inc. 
UNIVERSITY OF NORTH CAROLINA
Alumni Relations Processing Center
P.O. Box 7007
Albert Lea, MN 56007-8007

Address Service Requested

770-056 FN
Clem Wright ’52 is careful not to take himself 
too seriously. When told he was to receive the 
inaugural 1851 Distinguished Alumni Award 
for the DKE Beta Chapter, which recognizes 
alumni who have made superior contributions 
of time, interest and love to the DKE House, 
he was stunned. “Receiving this award floored 
me,” he says.

 Chris Harris ’95, Beta DKE, Inc. president, explains why the 
board deemed Clem more than deserving of the tribute: “Clem is 
always on top of things,” he said. “He was the perfect first recipient 
(of the 1851 Award.) His love of the DKE House runs deeper than 
almost anything else, and we all respect and admire him for that.  
We don’t know what we would do without Clem around to remind 
us of the way things used to be. Additionally, he provides the 
backbone of our traditions and makes sure we continue to keep these 
in mind as we go into the future. He truly is as a DKE should be—a 
gentleman, a scholar, and a jolly good fellow.”
 As the keeper of Deke traditions and history, Clem is happy to 
recount his days as an active. “During the fall of 1948, when I was 
rushing, one of the Dekes pointed out another brother who was 
going into the ministry. I started to wonder if the Deke house was 
the place for me,” Clem confesses. “Then he pointed out another 

guy and explained he was the biggest drunk on campus. That’s when 
I knew this was the place for me. I’d fit in.”
 Clem, who served the Beta Chapter as president, believes 
the Deke House is full of “the best people in the state of North 
Carolina,” and he takes a personal interest in the actives. “He always 
wants to know where each of them is from, who their parents are, 
and what high school they went to,” Chris Harris notes. Clem 
thinks it’s important to make that personal contact and to treat 
everyone with respect. “They (the actives) are not kids, they’re men,” 
he says. “Treat them like men and you’ll get men.”
 Clem’s “official” job for the Beta Chapter is to speak with each 
incoming pledge class to impart some of the history of the DKE 
House at UNC-Chapel 
Hill – a job that Eddie 
Caldwell did so well up 
until his death in 1995.
 For his part, Clem 
enjoys the traditions  
and the ties. “There are 
no guarantees in life,” 
he says. “That’s why  
the Dekes mean so 
much to me.” 

Clement G. Wright ’52, Lover of Deke Traditions, Honored with Inaugural  
1851 Distinguished Alumni Award

Award Recognizes Alumni Who’ve Made Superior Contributions  
of Time and Love to the DKE House

770-056 FN rah

Visit www.dkeunc.com for much more, 
including:
• A full-length profile on Clem Wright 
 featuring many more Deke stories.
• How Deke and UNC have changed  
 between the early ’50s and today!

EXCLUSIVE
On the Web 


